
2022 Paynesville Lutheran Church  
Annual Meeting Agenda 

Sunday January 22nd, 2023 at 10:30 AM 
(Backup date: Sunday January 28th, 2023 at 10:30 AM) 

 
a.)  Call to order and establishment of a quorum 
b.)  Opening devotion 
c.)  Approval of Minutes from: 
 The January 30th, 2022 - Annual Meeting  
 The July 31st, 2022 - Special Congregational Meeting 
d.)  Reports:    
 Pastor’s Report 
 Council President’s Report 
 Treasurer’s Report 
 Boards: 
  Board of Deacon’s Report 
  Youth & Family Board’s Report 
  Board of Trustee’s Report 
  Call Committee 
e.)  Elections, installation & thank you to all outgoing leaders  
f.)   Approval of 2023 budget 
g.)  Unfinished Business  
h.)  New Business  
i.)   Closing prayer “The Lord’s Prayer” 
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Installation of Board & Council Members:   
L- In Holy Baptism our Lord Jesus Christ liberated you from sin and death and made you 
members of his Church. Through Word and Sacrament, you have been nurtured in faith. I 
ask 
you together with all who are here gathered, to confess the faith of the Church, the faith in 
which 
we are baptized. 
L- On behalf of your sisters and brothers in Christ, I ask you: Are you ready to accept and 
faithfully carry out the duties and responsibilities of being a member of the leadership team 
of Paynesville Lutheran Church for which you have been elected? 
YES BY THE HELP OF GOD
L- People of God, I ask you: Will you support these, your elected leaders, and will you share 
in 
the mutual ministry that Christ has given to all who are baptized? Will you accept these 
duties and 
responsibilities ? 
YES BY THE HELP OF GOD 
L- I now declare you installed as elected leaders of Paynesville Lutheran Church. 
God bless you with His Holy Spirit, that you may prove faithful servants of Christ. 
AMEN! 

*Many reports were submitted in regular form and others given to complete the narrative budget 

throughout this annual report. We are grateful to all who have shared their gifts, time and talents in 

this way and in all the leadership roles of PLC. 

 

*Council and Board members remain following the meeting for a brief conversation. 
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Staff 
Rev. Paul Shumaker, Lead Pastor 
Tammy Armstrong, Administrative Assistant 
Kari Shumaker, Worship & Music Coordinator 
Dave Shumaker, Custodian 
 
Executive Committee 
Paul Shumaker  Pastor 
Paul Evans   President 
Michele Johnson-Amundson Vice President 
Kella Bugbee   Secretary 
Karen Brendal   Treasurer 
 
Board of Deacons 
Jackie Campbell Worship & Music 
Viola Bengtson Social Concerns 
Sharon Johnson New Mem./Fellow. 
Barb Ingalsbe   WELCA 
Luan Johnsrud Adult Ed 
Allan Solum   Stewardship 
Alison Martinson Monthly Service Group 
 
Youth and Family Board  
*Matt Ellefson  
Marie Grothe 
Gretchen Roeske 
Kelley Heimerman 
Dayna Fuchs 
 
Board of Trustees  
*Dan Grothe 
Nathan Rindahl 
Dick Realdsen 
Bruce Brendal 
Nathan Martinson 
Loren Meierhoffer 
 
Endowment Committee 
Brad Skoglund  Co-President 
Julie Youngs     Co-President   
Cheryl Bungum  Secretary  
Stacy Rindahl  Treasurer 
Ross Amundson  
 
Music 
Cheryl Bungum, Celebration Choir Director   
Paula Geier, Organist/CELEBRATION Accompanist 
Stephanie Johnson, Bell Choir Director   
Connie Osborne, Healing Harmonies Director 
Kari Shumaker, Solid Rock/YOLO/On The Horizon Dir. 
Nathan Rindahl, On the Horizon Dir. 
 
 
 
 
 

Worship & Music Committee  
Kari Shumaker - Staff Liaison 
Jackie Campbell   
Karen Whitcomb 
Brad Nepsund 
Karen Johnson 
 
Sunday School Team 
Kristine Buermann 
Jackie Campbell 
 
Women of the ELCA  
Bev Aas  President 
    Vice President 
   Secretary 
Karen Mehr  Treasurer 
Rhonda Brady  Program/Mission Growth 
 
Columbarium Committee 
Tom Cremers 
Darrel Voorhees 
Rick Hoyme 
Marv Niedan 
Bruce Brendal 
Pastor Paul Shumaker 
  
Triune Ministries 
Marlys Sorenson 
Arlene Sullivan 
Lynda George 
 
Wedding Coordinators 
Lindsay Albright 
 
Funeral Committee 
Kathy Lura 
Lois Nehring  
 
Altar Guild Chairperson 
Stephanie Johnson 
 
Bingo Coordinator 
Doris Reid 
 
Cradle Roll 
Karen Whitcomb 
 
*Indicates Council Representative 
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2022
Expenditures

Personnel 33,503$     33,503$     164,487$   231,493$      
Pastors 12,796$     12,796$     102,366$   127,958$      
Staff 20,707$     20,707$     62,121$     103,535$      
Program/Worship 2,560$       4,936$       5,120$       12,616$        
SS/iQuest/VBS/Triune Ministry -$               -$               -$               -$                  
Worship/Music/Choirs/Bands/Licenses/Copyrights 2,376$       4,753$       4,753$       11,882$        
Youth Group/Confirmation/Bible Studies/Adult Ed./Ads 183$          183$          367$          734$             
Reaching Out 4,011$       10,011$     32,022$     46,044$        
Synod/ELCA -$               6,000$       24,000$     30,000$        
Camps/Conference/LSS/Min. Housing/Missions 4,011$       4,011$       8,022$       16,044$        
Property 41,361$     9,855$       9,855$       61,070$        
Electicity/Gas/Water/Sewer/Garbage/Phone 16,584$     3,554$       3,554$       23,691$        
Main. Fees/Equip./Insurance/Reserves 17,728$     5,909$       5,909$       29,546$        
Supplies/Repairs/Lawn/Snow 7,050$       392$          392$          7,833$          
General 1,842$       3,684$       3,684$       9,210$          
Office Sup./Paper/Envelopes/Postage/Bank Fees 583$          1,167$       1,167$       2,917$          
FICA 1,218$       2,436$       2,436$       6,091$          
Conferences & Council 40$            81$            81$            202$             

Point other to 

Jesus

Love 

Generously & 

Gracefully

Cutlivate 

Disciples

Narrative Budget Explained 
We have called this collection of pages a “Narrative Budget” in an attempt to tell God’s story 

in a new and creative way. Before we begin we must explain how we define a “Narrative 

Budget”. A narrative budget is a way to share our budget through pictures, stories and narra-

tives. This does not replace the more conventional “Line item budget but serves to enhance 

it. More importantly the work of God’s church can never be understood solely through num-

bers on a page but on the impact of the individuals on one another and the impact of the 

body of Christ on the world. 

 

Below is a snap shot of that impact, looking at the stewardship of the congregation through 

the lens of our mission statement. The pages to follow help to share even more deeply that 

impact!  

 

Thank you for your generosity and your commitment to the mission we share to: Point others 

to Jesus, Love generously and gracefully and to Cultivate disciples! 

2022 at a glance!  

As we look back at the 2022 

calendar year we have been 

blessed to share in ministry in 

some amazing ways! 
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Graduation Sunday June 5th, 2022  
 

We recognized 18 graduates on Sunday, 
June 5th as a part of our worship service. 
Graduates received a quilt made by ladies 
of the congregation and a PLC water 
bottle. We are so grateful for these 
amazing young adults and we 
are excited to watch as they 
live out their God given gifts!  
Congrats to: Jordyn Bebus, 
Maggie Malling, Bennett 
Evans, Miller Mumm, 
Madison Hentges, Reese 
Reutzel, Alex Hoiseth, Easton 
Rindahl, Ellary Jacoby, Kianna 
Roeske, Alex Johnson, Connor 
Roufs, Makullen Kleist, Kendra 
Shepherd, Bryan Larson, Logan 
Utsch, Gretta Lemke & Gabe Voss! 

We welcomed 18 precious souls through the gift of baptism to the body of Christ in 2022! 
 
Brinley Nichols, daughter of Reno & Mackenzie Nichols, Grayson Fuchs, 
son of Adam & Angela Fuchs, Hayden Thompson, daughter of John & 
Jennifer Thompson , Robert O’Fallon, son of Bob & Katy O’Fallon, Simon 
Unger, son of Paul & Elizabeth Unger, Kyler Kierstead & Trevin Kierstead, 
sons of Kristine Schultz-Kierstead, Avianna Yarmon & Ada Yarmon, 
daughters of Jesse & Krista Yarmon, Graclynn Heder, daughter of Blaine & 
JoHanna Heder, Orion Erickson, son of Brandon & Allison Erickson, Ronan 
Lippert, son of Lucas Lippert-Negen & Meghan Doll, Taysom Doll, son of 
Andrew & Brittany Doll, Everett Mueller Gessell, son of Evan & Rachael 
Mueller Gessell, Duncan Reeck, son of Justin & Lisa Reeck, Lou Winders, 
son of Jack & Josie Winders, Rayna Schmidt, daughter of Kimberlee & 
Brandon Schmidt & Jace Wendroth, son of Andy & Katie Wendroth. 

Celebrating 1st Communion 
 

“Jesus said, ‘Let the little children come to me, and do 
not stop them.’”  At Paynesville Lutheran Church we 

believe no one has to earn grace, and thus, no 
one needs to earn their way to the Lord’s 

table. On Maundy Thursday April 14th 
the PLC community celebrated with 

15 young people (this does not 
include all those who received 
communion instruction 
individually throughout the year.) 
IN addition to receiving 
communion for the first time these 

students also assisted with 
worship by helping to strip the altar 

as a part of the Maundy Thursday 
worship. Riley Fuchs, 

Tegan Heimerman, Paisley 
Hellermann, Harper Heder, Robbie 
Heder, Maggie Johnson, Kloey Kleven, 
Melanie Klocker, Mitchel Klocker, Alyssa 
Ley, Alexander Lieser, Noella 
Meierhofer, Makya Price, Aylah Utsch, 
Cody Whelchel 

Point 

Others to 

Jesus 
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CAMP HOUSE PLC Intergeneration Bible Camp Experience! Celebrating 1st Communion 
 

The yearly opportunity for students, adults and families to attend Bible 
camp at Camp House in the summer is life changing opportunity that is 
looked forward to all year round. During this week we have adult and 
family volunteers, confirmation students, peer ministry high school 
students and church staff gathering together to sing praise to God, worship 
in the vibrant outdoors of Northern Minnesota, study Gods amazing Word, 
eat great meals, play and laugh a lot! 
 

5 
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CROSSWALK CONFIRMATION 
 

There are currently 37 students in the confirmation and preconfirmation 
programs at PLC. 10 - 6th graders participate in Sewers and there are 
27 students involved 7th - 9th grade taking part in Crosswalk!  

One of our students and their 
mentor working on a project. 

 
 

On October 30th we were blessed to 
celebrate with 11 students and their 
families as they affirmed 
their baptism. Adesyn 
Bogie, Jayda Brooks, 
Carter Fuchs, Madison 
Kotschevar, Kadyn 
Kulzer, Henry Lemke, 
Madison McNab, Mason 
McNab, Kaydence 
Roeske, Hailey Savage & 
Eliana Szabo. 

In 2022 we grew leaders for the greater church through our Seminary Intern!  
 
We were blessed to have Gavin Diehm serving as our 
seminary intern this past summer. Gavin began his two 
months internship with Paynesville Lutheran Church on 
Wednesday June 15

th
 and was officially welcomed in worship 

on Sunday June 19
th
 and wrapped things up in August. 

 

He comes to us with a 
wide variety of 
experiences and a 
familiarity with our 
congregation as he as 
served with us in various 
capacities over the past 
few years.   

 

This was a very unique partnership, as internships typically last a year in the 
church context. The reason Gavin was only with us for two months is because he 
is pursuing a different form of ordination, that of deacon, with a focus on hospital 
chaplaincy. Thank you to Gavin for your work and ministry with us! We look 
forward to seeing where God is leading you in the years ahead! 

Point 

Others to 

Jesus 



32 people enjoyed Family 
Game Night in December.  
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Sunday morning services averaged about 110 
people in attendance at these worship experiences. 

 
   

18 worshiped at our Blue Christmas service in 
person, 34 online.   

 
 

Wednesday night services averaged about 95 people in attendance at these worship experiences. 

Worship Life of PLC 

During Holy Week (Palm Sunday through Easter) 821 worshipped with us in person, 325 online. 

On Christmas Eve and Christmas Day 458 people worshipped with us in person, 150 online views. 

Point 

Others to 

Jesus 
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PLC celebrated the lives of 10 
dear souls who claimed their 
Baptismal Promise in 2022. 
Mary Cushman, Donna Ahrens, 
Kenneth Block, Sharon Nelson, 
Pamela Pfeifer. June Simpson, 
Laila Mohagen, Robert 
Haagenson, Sharon Lunz, 
Norma Gabrielson & James 
Atkinson.  May God bless 
their memories and those 
who continue to grieve their 
loss.   

Beets 

Pickle’s!  
 

We had 

members 

make beets again this year, 

raising $215 for Operation 

Christmas Outreach 

New Refrigerator and Freezer! 
 

Over the past few years the use of our church kitchen has grown especially on Wednesday nights! 

This past year we have purchased a new commercial refrigerator and freezer to help accommodate 

the many mouths that come for good food and fellowship!  May they serve this congregation for 

many years! 

Love 

Generously & 

 Gracefully 
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Trunk or Treat 
 

For several years now we have been hosting a Trunk & treat event in 
our parking lot on Halloween. This event is a safe and fun way for youth 
and families to share in fellowship and dress in goofy costumes. This 
years was blessed with a beautiful evening and the largest turn out that 
we have ever had. We estimate that we saw some 300 people!  Thank 
to all those who decorated their vehicles and handed out treats to kids 
in the Paynesville community.    

PLC Columbarium  

This year marked the 
congregation coming together to 
approve the building of 
columbarium. This will serve as 
one more we can be caring toward 
those around us by providing a 
place to lay loved ones ashes to 
rest. The columbarium was 
approved at a congregational 
meeting in 2022 and will be 
installed in the spring of 2023.   

18 51 
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“I really enjoyed being a part of Operation Christmas Outreach! I often think 
about how bad I have it, but seeing how many kids don't even receive 
Christmas gifts really opened my eyes to how fortunate I actually am. 
Shopping was an amazing experience, and I felt so good picking out gifts to 
give to kids in need.” 
 
“Today was honestly such an amazing afternoon!! It was so heartwarming to 
know that we are doing something so amazing for our community! I felt 
many emotions while we were shopping, it makes me realize how greatful I 
am for everything that I have! It's 
crazy to realize that so many 
people don't get the opportunity's 
that we do! I want to thank the 

church and everyone who made this possible” 
 
“Today meant a lot to me, I knew it was going to mean a lot 
but it meant more then I thought it was going to. It was 
kinda hard because I have done it for little kids before and it 
was easier than it was today. I thought it was going to be 
easy because I could just get stuff that I would want but I 
know that other people want more than what I want so the 

last couple of 
dollars was 
probably the hardest part because things add up quickly 
and we only had a limited amount. It made it easier 
because I got to work with someone that just makes 
everything easier in general. I am really glad I got to do 
this and will definitely be doing it 
in the future.”  
 
“Today I found it amazing and 
awesome that so many kids will 
be getting presents this year and 
that so many people are willing to 
donate there money that they 
spent there time making it to 

people they don't know but that are in need of it. Christmas is a amazing 
holiday because you get to give gifts to people even if they don't give you 
anything because that is the point of the holiday.” 
 
“Today was a really eye opening amazing experience. It was sad but also 
amazing to be able to purchase gifts for kids our age that might've not gotten anything for Christmas 
otherwise. Knowing that kids our age live in a condition where there family might not be able to 

Operation Christmas Outreach  
 

$4062.85 was raised this year and many families were blessed with gifts during this 
Christmas Season as part of our “Operation Christmas Outreach.”  Our youth were able 
to pick out the gifts themselves this year.  We are thankful to partner  with the Paynesville 
Community Service Center to bring gifts to those in need during the Christmas season. A special 
thank you to Dayna and Byron Fuchs for working with group of young people all year and for their 
dedication to the ministry of  out youth. We also must thank Colleen McNab for bringing this 
important ministry to the community and to PLC. She continues to guide us and lend her amazing 
heart to the ministry we share!  
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afford Christmas is really eye opening and makes me realize how 
fortunate I am and really humbles me.” 
 
“I felt very happy and it felt good to give to others, knowing we'll be 
making other kids' Christmas wishes coming true.”  
 
“I thought today was very impactful and a lot of fun! It was very 
meaningful buying gifts that we knew would make a very positive impact 
on teens in our 
community and that 
even go to school 
with us. It was a lot 
of fun spending time 
with our peers and 
getting to do 

something like this that is so meaningful to our 
community. I loved paying for another family 
because it was amazing seeing how happy we 
made them. It makes you think about how 
excited the students receiving these gifts will 
be. It was really amazing just being able to 
realize that even though we didn't have a huge 
group that we will have made such a big 
impact on so many people.”  
 

FOOD! MUSIC! FUN! For the months 
of June - September PLC hosted a 
community-wide event called Meet Us 
on Maple Street!  It was a wonderful 
chance to see one another and greet 
our neighbors! We shared in delicious 
food, warm weather, beautiful music 
and most of all amazing fellowship!  
The PLC community and the greater 
Paynesville community showed up 
and it was a glorious time to be 
together and give thanks to God for 
community!   

 
Love 

Generously & 
 Gracefully 
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Paynesville Lutheran Church 
2022 Yearly Financial Summary 

 

Operating Fund 
2022 Total Giving -  $417,104.44    
2022 Year-end Expenses -  $359,415   
2022 Checking Account Balance -  $118,238 

Building & Roof Fund 
2022 Year-end Checking Account Balance -  $11,860 
2022 Total Giving -  $58,580.78 
2022 Total Building Loan Payment - $49,444.14   

Principal Paid - $52,728.31 
Interest Paid - $6,715.83 

Building Loan balance as of 12/31/2022 -  $144,889 
2022 Total Roof Loan Payment - $6,614.89  

Principal Paid - $6,000.00  
Interest Paid - $614.98 

Roof Loan balance as of 12/31/2022 -  $92,261 
Special Fund 

Year-end Balance -  $118,735 
 Year-end Checking Account Balance -  $71,540 
Year-end ELCA Saving Account Balance -  $46,690 

2022 Total Special Funds Income - $91,096.25 
2022 Total Special Funds Expenses - $71,867.91 

Endowment Fund 
Year-end Balance -  $1,201,283 

2022 Year End Financials for Paynesville Lutheran Church 
*The following 2021 financial summaries were compiled by the PLC accountants  

at Christianson CPA’s & Consultants Paynesville MN. 
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Mission of the Month 
 

Each month PLC takes on a new mission. We support that mission with our prayers, 
our financial help and by purchasing needed items. These are the missions served 
and the gifts given! 
January was the Mitten Tree event where warm clothe are gathered and given to 
those most in need in our community - 2 Head bands, 14 Scarves, 23 Hats, 18 Pairs 
of Gloves, 9 Pairs of Mittens, and 19 Pairs of Socks were collected. 
February we supported the work of our Quilters by raising $421.00. There is more in-
formation on where these amazing quilts have gone in this report. 
March is food shelf month and PLC collected 80 pounds of food and an additional 
$715.14 for our local food pantry! 
April’s mission went to “Buck a Chick” and raised $136.00. These dollars go to buy-
ing chickens for poverty stricken parts of our world. Chickens provide an on going 
food source!  
May we are so thankful for the ministry of our “Green Thumbs!” They care for the 
church grounds and work diligently all season long. We raised $355.00 to help them 
in their care of our church. 
July is the time we get ready for school by providing much needed school supplies 
for area youth. $390.00 was raised along with a donation of a large box of school 
supplies. 
August we supported the children that we have adopted through Child Fund and the 
Kozefo school in Haiti, raising $655.14 for their needs. 
September was focused on collected supplies for the iQuest and Sunday School 
ministries right here at PLC. 
October was the month we focused our attention on a great need that is often over-
looked. We called it undie month, as we collected underwear and socks for those in 
need, an often overlooked necessity. Together we collected:  
Boys 14 pairs of boxers, 36 pairs of socks, 5 T shirts,  
Girls - 40 pairs of briefs, 29 pairs of socks 
Babies - 4 packages of diapers totaling 150 diapers 
Women -  23 pairs of briefs, 13 pairs of socks 
Men - 25 pairs of boxers, 22 pairs of socks, 6 T shirts 
November & December focused Operation Christmas Outreach! 

PLC Quilters 
 

The quilters made 134 total quilts in 2022! 
30 went to the Veterans Hospital in St. Cloud.  

25 to those in need in the community 
2 raffled off to raise money for the Operation Christmas 

Outreach program. 
20 Were given to our graduation seniors.  

57 are ready to go were needed! 
Well done quilters! 

 
Love 

Generously & 
 Gracefully 
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Large Print Bibles  
 
In December 
PLC was 
blessed with 
five large print 
Bibles! This 
wonderful gift 
was given the 
church by 
Beverly Stowell 
and Karen 
Mehr. They saw 
a need and took 
it upon themselves to solve it! We are 
so thankful that they did! Large print 
Bibles are a great aid to those who 
have difficult with their vision and want 
to participate fully in worship. These 
Bibles match the translations that are 
already in the sanctuary and can be 
found on the credenza as you enter the 
worship space. 

2022 marked the return of the Meatball Supper!  
 
On Wednesday April 27th, after taking a hiatus during the 
COVID pandemic we were thankful to hold our annual 
meatball supper and silent auction again this year.  Over 
600 people enjoyed the delicious meal. The event grossed 
$6225.45, the proceeds are used for scholarships, Bibles, 
Mission of the month, and other needs of our church and 
community.  Thank you to all those who served, cooked, 
planned, implemented and enjoyed the Meatball Supper 
2022! 

 

One of the new experiences this year involved transforming 
our sanctuary into addition seating! We are so blessed to 
have a facility that is able to be used in  such a variety of 
ways! 

iQuest Student Warm Clothe Drive 
 
The iQuest 
students, families 
and the entire 
congregation 
joined together to 
provide warm 
clothe for those in 
the community that 
have gone without. 
Here is what you 
have done 
together: 
58 Hats 
33 Sets of Mittens 
26 Scarves 
61 Jackets 
11 Snowpants 

 
Love 

Generously & 
 Gracefully 
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2022 Grants 

Purpose Grant $ 

Post-Secondary Education Scholar-

ship 
$20,506.06  

Paynesville Food Shelf $500.00  

Eden Valley Food Shelf $500.00  

FFA $1,000.00  

Haiti $500.00  

Ukraine ELCA World Relief $500.00  

LCBC $500.00  

Trailer $1,000.00  

Summer Intern $1,000.00  

Green Lake Lutheran Ministries $500.00  

Meet Us On Maple $1,500.00  

Eden Valley Post Prom $500.00  

Paynesville Post Prom $500.00  

Camp/Mission Trips $2,650.00  

Seminary $1,929.82  

Building Fund $3,766.85  

ROSE Center $515.43  

Girls Scouts $1,000.00  

Eden Valley Library $2,000.00  

Paynesville Area Library $2,021.16  

WACOSA $3,300.28  

Green Roof $784.85  

Ellie Hamilton $500.00  

Total Grants for 2022 $47,474.45  

Paynesville Lutheran Church has been blessed by 

the gifts of many in countless ways since its 

beginnings. The PLC endowment program is just 

one of those areas rooted in selfless generosity.   

The Paynesville Lutheran Church Endowment is a 

perpetual financial giving tool for those who wish to 

give now and in the future.  There are seven 

different funds that make up the “PLC Endowment 

fund”, each has its own set of guidelines for 

granting.  The December balance of the total PLC 

Endowment is $1,201,283!   

The beauty of this fund is that a percentage of the 

interest each year is given away to worthy 

individuals and causes.  In the year of 2022, 

$47,474.45 was given away through your 

generosity and the work of our Endowment 

Committee.  

Though this fund is an incredible asset it is 

important to remember that this fund is not 

designed to support the current operating ministries 

of PLC. 

 

Paynesville Lutheran Endowment Fund(s) 
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Get Involved! 
Your gift is a living legacy that will continue to 
give to God’s work for perpetuity!  That means 
that every dollar given is put in a fund and only 
a portion of the interest is given away so that 
that gift may live on and give over and over 
again. 
 

How Can I Give? 
• Make a donation to PLC Endowment Funds 

to celebrate a special occasion or a 
memorial. 

• Include the PLC Endowment in your estate 
planning. 

• Life insurance policies may name the PLC 
Endowment Funds as sole beneficiary or 
one of several beneficiaries.   

• Property can be donated to the PLC 
Endowment Fund in a trust, while you 
retain income from it during your lifetime. 

• Set up a charitable gift annuity, this 
provides immediate and future tax benefits 
with PLC Endowment Fund receiving the 
assets after the passing of the donor. 

• Include PLC Endowment Fund as a partial or 
whole beneficiary on your IRA/401k. 

 
If you have questions on how to gift to the 

endowment funds, contact the church office. 

The Fund’s Mission 
The Paynesville Lutheran Church Endowment Fund is a non profit foundation which bestows gifts, scholarships and 
grants from resources generated by the fund.  All gifts are given to further our congregation’s mission statement to  

  Point others to Jesus,                        

  Love generously and gracefully, and      

 Cultivate disciples. 
 
 

The Fund’s Philosophy 
Through safe and secure investments with a reasonable rate of return, our benefits become more than just interest 
rates.  Currently the fund is invested in the ELCA Endowment Fund Pooled Trust, which directs dividends to the ELCA 
Mission Investment Fund thus supporting God’s church in a multitude of ways. 
 

The Fund’s Story 
The Endowment Fund started with a large bequest from a member of the congregation.  Additional endowments have 
been added since the original gift. Contributions to the funds are invested and only up to 5% of the value of the funds 

The Fruits of the Spirit  

“Love, Joy, Peace, Patience, Kindness, Goodness,  
Faithfulness, Gentleness, and Self-Control”  
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Endowment Funds 
Paynesville Lutheran Church (PLC) is blessed with a 
wonderful Endowment program that seeks to support 
ministry inside and outside of the church in all the ways 
you see here and so much more.  The PLC Endowment 
fund is made up of 7 different endowments funds. 

Wandersee Fund  
•College sophomores, juniors, or seniors. attending a 
Lutheran University. 
•Paynesville Lutheran Church building fund. 
•Special ministries of Paynesville Lutheran. 
•Community needs. 
•Ministries of the church at large. 

Torbenson Music Fund  
•Music training scholarships for PLC musicians.  

Sonstegard Scholarship Fund  
•College freshmen attending a Lutheran University. 

Buss Seminary Scholarship Fund  
•Seminary scholarship & seminary debt reduction. 

Lois Runge Fund  
•Scholarship for any post-secondary education. 
•Paynesville Lutheran Church building fund. 
•Special ministries of Paynesville Lutheran. 
•Community needs. 
•Ministries of the church at large. 

Don & Dixie Anderson Fund 
•General Endowment 

Dr. Marvin & Margaret Niedan Fund 
•Camperships 
•Mission Trip Scholarships 

Paynesville Lutheran Endowment Fund(s) 

Cultivate 

Disciples 
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Community Wide Vacation Bible School (VBS) 
 
For many years the summers of Paynesville have been blessed to share in our community VBS with 
all of the community churches. This we had the pleasure of hosting this event as the normal school 
location was being renovated. Look at the impact this congregation has had on these precious souls.       

Thanks be to God!  



EDUCATION HOUR  
 
We continue to cultivate disciples through a wide variety of ways including education. Our goal is 
to provide meaningful and thought-provoking topics to deepen faith and encourage learning in our 
community. Here are some of the topics covered this year.  
  
Brad Skoglund - Paynesville Elementary Crossing Guards 
Sue Feliciano - AmeriCorps for Seniors, Foster Grandparent Program and Senior Companion 
Pat Flicker, WACOSA - Changing Lives for People with Disabilities 
Dick Geer - Farmers Market & Minnesota Grown 
Kari Shumaker - Women of the Bible 
Arlene Sullivan, Marlys Sorenson & Lynda George - Triune Ministry Janell Bullard, PAS 
Superintendent -  Operating Referendum informational meeting. 
Kelley from the ROSE Center 
Pat Hansen, Friends of the Paynesville Library 
Stephanie Johnson - Altar Guild 
Luan Johnsrud - What is the story behind our tree ornaments known as Chrismons  
Butch Mueller - Guatemala Stove Project 
Luan Johnsrud - Christmas music and memories 

 “Breakthrough Prayer Initiative”  
 
We introduced this year a “breakthrough prayer” that invites us into a deeper relationship with God.  
 
This prayer was designed and written by the PLC Breakthrough Prayer Team to invite God to open 
our hearts to new possibilities. The power of prayer is an incredible gift that we often take for 
granted. Paynesville Lutheran launched into a congregation wide breakthrough prayer initiative to 
do just that!   
 
We asked that you set your clock, watch, alarm to 6:57 am or pm or both. Then we invited you to 
pray this prayer each and every day. There is no magic to 6:57 it is simply our address and we 
thought it would be an easy time to remember!  
 
We continue to see God leading us in new and innovative ways! 

Call Committee 
 
One of the ways the Breakthrough Prayer opened our eyes to God’s greater imagination was 
through the movement to call another pastor to serve with us at PLC. We are excited for the work 
this important committee is doing and look forward to hearing an update as they have them.  Please 
keep the call committee and the candidates in your prayers! 

Cultivate 

Disciples 
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Paynesville Lutheran Church 
Special Meeting Minutes 

Sunday July 31, 2022 
10:08am 

 
Members Present:  Quorum of confirmed members (some online and some in person) 
 
Council President Paul Evans called the meeting to order. 
 

New roof project not budgeted for this year.  After Spring storms, the shingles must be replaced 
and the Church Council has made a motion to replace the roof this Fall and requesting 
$110,000 which includes a $10,000 materials cost buffer.  Todd Lemke seconded.  [Motion 
carried]   

No nay votes in person and no nay votes online. 
 

The on-site Columbarium needs funding to kick-start project.  The Church Council has made a 
motion for a $40,000 line of credit to begin project.  Kathy Lura seconded.  [Motion carried}   

One in-person vote against, 3 out of 10 voted online in favor, no nay votes online. 
 

Special announcement that we are in need of volunteers to apply for service on a Call Committee 
in search of a Youth Minister.  The Church Council made a motion to add a second pastor 
with a youth focus to PLC.  The Call Committee process begins immediately. 

 
Michele Johnson Amundson moved to adjourn meeting.  Margaret Nieden seconded.  [Motion 
carried] 
 
The meeting was adjourned by President Paul Evans at 11:05am. 
 
Respectfully submitted, 
Secretary Kella Bugbee 
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Approval of the 2022 Budget: 

Karen Brendal’s previous motion was approved with a second by Ross Amundson and 25 for, 1 
against. [Motion Carried] 

 

Old business: none 

New Business: none 

 

Steve Whitcomb moved to adjourn the meeting; Shirley Reek seconded. [Motion Carried] 

 

Pastor Paul closed with the Lord’s Prayer. 

The meeting was adjourned by President Paul Evans 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Secretary Gretta Lemke 

 

 

2022 PLC LEADERSHIP BALLOT 
Executive Committee 
Paul Evans—President 
Michele Johnson-Amundson—Vice President 
Kella Bugbee—Secretary 
Youth & Family Board 
_______________ 
_______________ 
Endowment Committee 
Ross Amundson 
Cheryl Bungum 
Audit Committee 
Steve Brown 
Sue Hecht 
Diane Dutcher 
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Our youth programs are growing by 
leaps and bounds! There are 55 
young people in grades K-5 joining 
us each Wednesday for our iQuest 
afterschool program. More than 60 
young people in grades 6-12 join us 
each week for 6th grade Sowers and 
7-9th grade Confirmation and 10-
12th grade Sr. High Youth Group.  
  

 

 
 
Our Sunday School program is growing, we had an in-
creased number of youth attending Sunday School this 
fall.  We have 20 students attending on Sunday morn-
ings. 
  
We are thankful for all of our adult helpers who make 
these programs possible! 

Our Youth! 

Cultivate 

Disciples 
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PLC 5K! 

 

 

 

We finally had a great weather day for the PLC 5K. What a great way to grow disciples 

and care for our bodies—a true gift from God! 
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The Prayer Chain at Paynesville 

Lutheran Church is made up of 

individuals, couples and families who 

have joined together in this vital 

ministry!  The power of prayer gives us 

a deep connection to our God. And we 

know that God answers our prayers 

often in ways we wouldn’t expect. Thank 

you for embracing this powerful ministry. 

Faith Full Friends—PLC’s home visitor ministry 

Thank you to everyone who offered care, support and 

prayers for your neighbors the last several years.  Through 

the years we have been fortunate to have a faithful group 

of people who have been committed to visiting those who 

have not been able to get out and about or those who have 

other challenges and appreciate some extra 

support.  Visits include personal contact, phone calls, and 

notes, as well as prayer.   

A NEW ROOF IN 2022! 

We are blessed with an amazing church building and so much minstiry happens within these walls. 

We are so thankful for the new roof. You can tell from some o fthese photos that we really needed it! 

Cultivate 
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Paynesville Lutheran Church 
Annual Meeting Minutes 

Sunday, January 30, 2022 
10:00 AM 

 
Members Present: Quorum of confirmed members (Some online, Some in person) 
 
Outgoing President Stephanie Johnson Called the meeting to Order. 
 
Devotional as Worship. Pastor Paul Shumaker led us in a prayer. 
 
Welcome: Stephanie Johnson welcomed all in attendance and gave instructions as to how the 
motions and discussion  
 
Approval of the January 17, 2021 Annual Meeting Minutes 

Paul Evans moved to approve the January 17, 2021 annual meeting minutes. Bev Oz seconded. 
[Motion Carried] 

 
Pastoral Report 
Pastor Paul Shumaker– 
 With many changes – including Pastor Adam Butler’s departure – This congregation is 
different than the 2020 congregation. Nonetheless, the congregation continues to nurture leaders. 
This congregation does this without even thinking. We have more youth bands as churches have 
bands in general, a tremendous staff, and have three seminary students in our midst. 
 PLC is going to face some continuing challenges. Expenses have exceeded our giving, so we 
can’t hire another pastor at this moment. If this changes, we can call a meeting and change the 
budget midyear. 
 We are not seeing many worshippers in person on Sundays, so offering is low. Wednesday 
nights are bigger than they have ever been. PLC had four Meet Us on Maple Street events—that 
was so life giving. That has proven to be a real opportunity to minister to the community, too. 
 We have challenges, but all churches are facing these challenges, we are not alone. He 
thanked supporting staff, the council, and janitor Dave Shumaker. 
 
Council President’s Report 
President Stephanie Johnson– 
 2020 and 2021 did not look the same. She Extended gratitude to staff at PLC. 
The Covid-19 Pandemic has not gone away, and the council has taken the time to have discussions 
on how to keep our members as safe as possible. PLC has stayed by our mission, pointing, leading, 
and cultivating others. 
 The checkbook is healthy, although our general giving is down. There were more months 
where general giving was lower than what we have seen in the past. 
 

Treasurer’s Report: 

Treasurer Karen Brendal- presented the budget and made the motion to approve the 2022 Budget. 

 

Elections: 

Gretta Lemke presented and moved to accept the 2022 PLC leadership ballot with the addition of 
Marie Grothe to the youth and Family Board.  

With a vote of 25 for, 1 Ney against, and a second by Shawn Reinke, the ballot was approved. 
[Motion Carried] 
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Worship Coordinator’s Report 

In reflecting on 2022, I have found it to be a year of return-
ing.  This past year, we have been able to begin to come out 
from what was into what will be.  Worship looks very similar to 
years past however, there are some things that have changed 
and we are adapting to those changes.  One worship service on 
Sunday mornings, a new way of engaging volunteers for worship, and hav-
ing a greater chance to step into the larger ministry of PLC have been some 
of the changes that we have adapted to in 2022.   

 

For worship this fall, we have leaned into the Narrative Lectionary weaving 
our way through the Bible beginning in the Old Testament and journeying into the New Testa-
ment at the beginning of 2023.  It has been a joy to hear these different voices and perspec-
tives come alive each week as we work our way through the Biblical Narrative.  

  

It has been wonderful to welcome back the CELEBRATION CHOIR and the Bell Choir along with 
our many worship bands this year!  Your participation in worship has added so much, thank you 
for your dedication and willingness to share your gifts in this way.   

 

On a personal note, I appreciate the support of Pastor Paul, the Church Council and the congre-
gation as I continue to take courses at Luther Seminary.  I am grateful for the opportunities 
that I have had to share in pastoral care through visits, conversations with others and preach-
ing more often.  It has been extra helpful to put the things that I am learning into practice 
through the context of Paynesville Lutheran Church.   

 

 

 

 

 
 

Kari Shumaker 

From the office, 

2022 was a year full of opportunities.  It was nice to have a year that was 
pretty much back to “normal.” We had a busy year with Sunday and 
Wednesday worship services and all our youth and adult education oppor-
tunities.  Many wonder what happens at PLC during the week, and to say 
that we only have people in the building on Sundays and Wednesdays is 
an understatement. There are activities every day, from board and commit-
tee meetings, dance classes, Bible studies, group meetings, music group 
practices, and so much more there is never a dull moment.  

 
The church office was kept busy coordinating daily and weekly activities, preparing for worship 
services, baptisms, and funerals. Creating bulletins, reports, flyers, and so much more. 

The summer of 2022 was busy not only with Camp House and our Meet Us On Maple events, 
but also a time to prepare for the upcoming iQuest year.  As Wednesday youth coordinator, it 
was a busy time putting together curriculum for the 2022-2023 school year, lining up teachers 
and all the other aspects that go with our iQuest program. We were blessed to have over 55 
students in grade K-5 join us each Wednesday. To say PLC is hopping on a Wednesday night 
is an understatement and we couldn’t do it without the numerous volunteers that help each 
week from Pastor Paul and Kari, teachers, kitchen volunteers, our bus driver Dave Ampe, 
youth helpers, and janitor Dave Shumaker, and of course parents and our youth. 

Thank you for your continued support as we move into 2023. 

Administrative Assistant’s Report 

 

 

 

 

 

Tammy Armstrong 
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Grace and Peace to you, 

 

This past year has been filled with growth, following the time of isolation 

that took place with the pandemic. We are emerging not as the same 

church that we were prior to that time, but as a more resilient and thoughtful 

congregation. I give thanks to God for all of you and for the ways that we 

continue to be Christ in this community and in each others lives! 

 

We have adapted to this time in varied ways. For instances, though our worshipping body is 

growing it is not yet where it was. That being said we have moved to one service on Sunday 

mornings. I know this isn’t ideal for everyone but it has provided a more robust and fuller 

sanctuary for worship. There has also been a large increase in Sunday School age youth and 

families coming to worship on Sunday mornings, which is evident by the “children's message” (a 

time that continues to fill us all with joy). We have found continued growth in our youth activities 

and a continued need for our on-line worship offerings. 

 

This last year also began our time of discernment and search for an additional pastor. The call 

committee was formed and got underway in the early fall and have been working very hard to 

find the right candidate to present to you the congregation and to join our team. This is an 

incredibly important and arduous process, as there are not as many pastors to choose from as 

there was were. However, we have faith that God will guide us in this process and soon we will 

be moving forward in unbelievable ways. Let us continue to keep the call committee in our 

prayers as they do their work. Their work is one of confidentiality and due diligence and we 

must put our trust in their leadership as we await what is to come. God is good! 

 

In this time of transition we were also blessed to have a seminary intern for the summer months 

which was a breathe of fresh air and a huge help! We are excited to see where God leads 

Gavin Diehm and we pray our paths will cross once more along that journey.  

 

There is so much to cover with this end of the year report that it is impossible to get to 

everything, but I must recognize the dedication and hard work of the staff of Paynesville 

Lutheran Church. We are blessed with staff members with a breadth and depth of knowledge 

that allows them to continue their amazing work while taking on additional responsibilities in the 

absence of a second pastor. Thank you to the staff of PLC for all that you do each and every 

day.  A huge thankyou to all the ministry teams as well. Thank you to our church council, 

boards, committees, music teams and leaders, teachers, mentors and guides. It is not 

exaggerating when I say that the ministry that we share would not be possible without the 

selfless work done by so many.   

In Christ, Pastor Paul 

 Pastor’s Report 
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PLC is blessed to be a ministry partner with two Bible camp ministries - Green 

Lake Lutheran Ministries (GLLM) & Luther Crest Bible Camp. Over the years 

we have sent many youth, young adults, families and volunteers to our camps 

where they have grown in their faith, strengthened relationships and created 

new ones. All this happens in some of the most beautiful areas 

of our state! When you combine the rich beauty of God’s creation and vibrant 

relationships from caring people, it is a life changing experience.  Camp House, one 

of the camps of GLLM, has been the site of our intergenerational camp 

experience.  You will see in varies location in this report the amazing impact this 

unique camp experience is have on our congregation! Thank you GLLM and LCBC 

for the important ministry we share!  
 

There are many expressions of the church and two incredibly 

important ones are the Southwestern Minnesota Synod 

(SWMN) and the Churchwide office of the Evangelical Church 

in America (ELCA). PLC is a partner in not just our 

part of Minnesota but also a part of the greater church. Through these partnerships we 

are able to assist with Young Adults in Global Mission, Lutheran Disaster Response, 

Good Gifts and global food assistance and so much more. We are so much stronger 

together as we embrace our calling to be church in Paynesville and well beyond! Thank 

you to the Bishops and their staffs at the Southwestern Minnesota and the church wide 

offices of the ELCA for your leadership and partnership! 
 

Lutheran Social Services (LSS) of Minnesota is an extension of ours 

and many churches as we partner to seek care for those in need of 

mental, physical or financial health. It is a challenging and growing 

need in our community and the entire state. Thank you to the efforts 

of our partner at LSS for all of their incredible work! 
 

It has been, and continues to be, an immense blessing for us to 

partner with the students and teachers of Haiti. We have sent groups 

to Kozefo in Haiti where we have embarked on deepening our 

relationship with our fellow people of God and in turn we have been 

taught much more than we could ever have imagined. Thank you to 

Sarah Lien and to all those who make this important work possible and for sharing the joy of life we 

find in the young people of Haiti! We are blessed by you!  
 

These are just a few of the ministry partners that we are blessed to be working with, once again 

thank you to all of them and all of their leaders for work. You will find more in depth year end reports 

from each of them in the pages following.  

is blessed with many 

incredible ministry partners 

here are just a few: 
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*This report is taken from portions of the Kozefò Winter Newsletter. 
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*This report is taken from portions of Luther Crest Bible Camp’s Annual Meeting Packet. 
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